
Students from the College of Health Professions (CHP) built their 
interprofessional team skills on Oct. 12th as part of their Five-Star Fridays 
agenda.  Seventy-eight students from four different professions — nursing, 
nutrition, speech language and emergency medical services were in 
attendance to sharpen their understanding of geriatric team-based care.

(Pictured above are students participating in a team-building icebreaker 
that had them working together with marshmallows and toothpicks to build 
the tallest model. The goal of the exercise was to introduce the team 
members to one another and build their willingness to collaborate and 
work together in preparation for professional teamwork focused on patient 
care planning.)

This event was supported by a Health Resourses and Services 
Administration grant — Geriatric Workforce Enhancement Program Award 
#: U1QHP28707) that is a collaboration with Summa Health, Northeast Ohio 
Medical University, Cleveland State University and the Area Agency on 
Aging.

CHP faculty who serve on the grant, Dr. Diane Brown, nursing; Dr. Rikki 
Patton, counseling; Michelle Boltz, nutrition; and Nancy Harris, speech 
language pathology and audiology, were assisted at this event by other 
grant team members and CHP faculty volunteers Carrie Wissmar, Kathy 
Waite, Dr. Carolyn Sutter and Pei Yang Liu.


